
 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



Addendum to Council report 24/06/2008 
 
Section B18 – Tweed Coast Building Heights  
 
The previous report to Council contained an error with regards to the acceptable solution 
standard for heights for 3 storey residential developments. As the site is nominated as 2 
storeys, the heights as per Section B18 have been amended accordingly.  
 
Standard Requirement Proposed 
Building 
Height 

External Wall Height: 6m 
 
(finished ground level to the uppermost 
ceiling or top plate of the highest external 
wall) 

9.9m 

 Maximum Height: 8m 
 
(finished ground level to the highest point 
on the ridge of the roof and including 
ancillary structures) 

11.8m 

 
In determining the application consideration should also be given to performance 
provisions within the DCP. The performance criteria relates to the minimisation of impacts 
on surrounding developments particularly overshadowing, privacy and the obstruction of 
views. New developments should be sympathetic to existing developments in scale and 
bulk.  
 
As discussed previously in this report the development is not considered to result in 
unreasonable environmental impacts particularly with regards to overshadowing and 
privacy. Some views from adjoining properties across the subject site will be reduced, 
however these properties will retain the uninterrupted views of Cudgen Creek (refer to 
Council report 3 June 2008).  
 
Views from surrounding properties such as those from the elevated side of Moss Street 
will not be significantly affected as a result of the proposal. The elevated side of Moss 
Street is heavily vegetated with mature trees and shrubs. This vegetation and the steep 
topography, results in physical screening of views of Cudgen Creek adjacent to the 
subject site. Distant views of the Creek and views of the ocean are visible from 
surrounding properties. It is considered that immediate views of the Creek would not be 
visible even if the proposal was consistent with the acceptable solution overall height of 
8m as detailed above. To achieve the 8m overall height a significant redesign of the 
proposal would be required. 
 
The applicant has advised the 8m height should not be taken from the proposed 
subterranean area rather it should taken from the finished ground level as demonstrated 
on the submitted plans. This interpretation is not considered to be consistent with the 
definition of the finished ground level as per the Tweed Local Environmental Plan 2000.   
 








